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June 11, 2014 
 

Via email 
 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. S.W. 
Olympia, WA 98504 
306-664-1160 
 
 
RE:   Penalty Assessment UT-140926 
 
 
Dear Commission: 
 
Umpqua Indian Development Corp. dba Rio Communications (“Rio”) recently received a 

Penalty Assessment from the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (“UTC”).  

On April 21, 2014, Telecom Professionals, Inc. (“TPI”) overnighted via UPS a sixty day 

extension request for Rio to file their 2013 Washington Annual Report; requesting up to and 

including July 1, 2014.  This extension request was sent with other extension requests for several 

other telecom companies as well.  The Regulatory Fee was filed and paid prior to May 1, 2014.   

 

Rio contacted TPI upon receipt of their Penalty Assessment and TPI immediately contacted UTC 

Assistant Director Bill Weinman to discuss the matter.  Mr. Weinman did recall receiving and 

approving numerous extension requests sent by TPI.  TPI was able to furnish the UTC a copy of 

the UPS shipping receipt, which did make reference to Rio, and TPI promptly emailed the UTC a 

copy of the receipt.   
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Attached herewith, please also find a copy of the signed extension request that was sent via UPS 

overnight delivery.  It is our belief that somehow the extension request for Rio may have been 

misplaced amidst the other extension requests that were sent in the same shipment.   

 

Based on the aforementioned events and the belief that Rio shows no pattern of late filings, we 

believe that the alleged violation did not occur and we respectfully request that the fine be 

waived and the extension request be granted.    

 

       Respectfully submitted, 

 

       /s/ Matt Dean 
 
       Matt Dean 
       Regulatory Agent for 
       Umpqua Indian Development Corp.  
       405-755-8177 x 25 
 








